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Minutes of a meeting of Ingleby Arncliffe Parish Council  
held on  

in Ingleby Cross Village Hall  
Wednesday 30th October 2024 

 
Chairman: David Cook.     
Councillors: Hazel Warhurst, Barbara Funnell, Jenny Sedgwick    
Clerk: Val Lake 
Councillor David Hugill.      
Members of the Public: 3 people attended.       

Min 
No: 

 
Resp. 

24/266 To Receive and Approve Apologies for Absence by an Elected 
Member. 
 

DC 

24/267 To Approve and Sign the Minutes of Meeting held on 25th 
September 2024. 
Minutes agreed and signed off by Chairman and seconded by Hazel. 

DC & 
HW 

24/268 To Note Any Business (or other) Interests by Elected Members. 
None 

DC 

24/269 Police Report. 
Report received, one incident of theft of fuel from garage. 

VL 

24/270 Neighbourhood Watch Report. 
There were no reported incidents in the last month. 

VL 

24/271 Opportunity for Public Participation. 
Residents invited to speak at an appropriate time as the meeting 
progresses. 

DC 

24/272 Village Housing, Beyond Housing representative, Ben Briggs and 

Angela Walmsley, Rural Housing Enabler met on 21st October, no 

feedback, Chair to chase up.  

A member of the public requested that North Yorkshire Council carry out 

a public scrutiny to look at the value of the development as the costs are 

approximately £283K per house of public money. The Council all agreed 

with this point and the Chair will contact North Yorkshire Council next 

week.  

 

DC 

24/273  
Neighbourhood Plan: The Chair is still waiting for Anglela Walmsley to 
contact him about undertaking another housing survey and will chase up 
next week. 

DC 
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22/274 Recreation Ground:  
After further contact with the Insurance Company we have been told 
that a weekly inspection of the Recreation area is necessary, but we 
only dates are needed not for inspection sheets to be completed. Les 
Sutton-Haig has agreed to do the weekly checks and inform the clerk of 
dates.  
Les has given us a quote for £44 to repair the vehicle gate, Council all 
agreed to this. 
We also received a quote for repairing the Shelter, 4 posts need to be 
replaced at approximately £120 per post plus £150 for Digger hire, Les 
may be able to get the posts free. Agreed Clerk will ask Les for quote for 
labour before Council agree to it. 
It was agreed by all to get the hedges and willow dens trimmed, this will 
be 20 hours work for Les at £22 per hour, total £440. 
The Cycle track working group are making further enquiries with the 
Lottery to see if a bid will be accepted at a different time or whether part 
funding can be requested. When this is clarified another meeting will be 
called.  

 

24/275 Defibrillators: The Clerk will contact Ian and Tony to see if there are any 
issues with their weekly checks. There is now a map on both notice boards 
giving the position of the defibrillators clearly marked, it also list houses that do 
not have a street address.     

VL 

24/276 Coast to Coast: Andy Brown, Planning Officer, North Yorkshire 
Council, has responded to our letter, saying that they are happy to 
receive any suggestions from the Parish Council and Villagers. The 
feasibility study that DEFRA are undertaking regarding a bridge over the 
A19 is still ongoing. 
It was suggested that the route could go through East Harlsey, over the 
Tontine bridge footpath and up the old road back into Ingleby Cross, 
councillors discussed this, and results of the vote were a preference to 
use the Black Swan Bridge. 
A member of the public suggested we did a map of the suggested route 
to share with villagers, councillors agreed this was a good idea. 

VL/DC 

24/277 Website: Running smoothly, no problems. Discussed Government drive 
to have all parish councillors and clerks on a government Domain email 
system for securer emails. Jenny has spoken to our provider and will 
ask for further information regarding price and implications. Updated 
and new policies for Standing Orders, Complaints Policy and Financial 
Regulations signed off and to be uploaded onto website. 

JS 

24/278 Any Business Items brought forward: 
Parish Council Clerk Contract signed off.  

DC & 
VL 
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24/279 New Business Items. Replacement Councillor Vacancy still to be 
found, Hazel will put another message out on Community Website and 
Clerk has contacted possible interested person.  
Remembrance arrangements all in place. 
Files collected from Bridget, Barbara offered to enquire at North 
Yorkshire Council about storage. 

All 

24/279 Planning Applications: None received  DC 

24/280 Correspondence and Meetings.  
1.10.24 Note received reporting twisted give way sign and water                
gushing from gully on Cross Lane. Both have been reported, sign has 
been repaired and Chair will check the Gully as resident who lives 
nearby has had to put sandbags outside their house. 
16.10.24 Hazel attended the YLCA branch meeting, we are now one of 
664 Parish Councils in North Yorkshire. Claire Wilson and Peter Cole 
have been identified as supports for Parish Councils. Hazel also 
attended a drop in session in Stokesley today to connect with them.  
22.10.24 Western Area Parish Council Meeting (apologies sent) 
28.10.24 Hambleton & Richmondshire Bus Users Group, no feedback 
as no one able to attend, Hazel will try and attend the next meeting.  
14.10.24 Email received re 20mph speed limit in village, Water tower 
being used as toilet and request for painted pavement on Cross Lane. 
Chair to discuss with Bell family possibly putting up a notice at the 
Water Tower to deter this happening. 
 David Hugill to enquire about Matrix Radar equipped flashing road 
safety sign for Cross Lane and he agreed to talk to Appleton Wiske 
Parish Council who have introduced a 20-mph restriction. We have 
looked at 20’s plenty previously and been told it is not mandatory, but 
councillors agreed it is a good deterrent. Clerk agreed to order some 
more 20’s plenty signs. David H. also agreed to make enquiries with 
North Yorkshire Council about possibly painting a line along Cross Lane 
for walkers to use as a pavement.  
24.4.24 Email regarding Electric Vehicle Charging. To be discussed at 
next meeting. 
 

VL 

24/281 Finance: 
Bank reconciliation reported, £874.71 in our current account and  
£12,273.66 In deposit account, making a total in bank of £13,148.37 
Payments approved for invoices falling due. 
Les Sutton-Haig Grass Cutting Invoice. £304 
Yorkshire Local Councils Associations Training fee £35.00  

Yorkshire Local Councils Associations Training fee £70 
PKF Littlejohn, Late AGAR submission charge £48 

VL 
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Poppy Wreath £20 
Keith Henderson invoice still outstanding for grass cutting. 
 

24/282 North Yorkshire Councillor’s Report 
Councillor David Hugill.  

• The North Yorkshire Council Parish Clerk reporting portal is to be 
disbanded, reports to go in through website.  

• There has been a “Let’s Talk Rubbish Survey” to look at 
streamlining the collection of waste, there will be no changes in 
our Parish. 

• Councillor Hugill is Food Waste delegate for North Yorkshire 
Council, food waste in our area can be taken to Allerton Park.  

• In the today’s Budget the government have allocated £5 Million to 
repair potholes an additional £5 billion to be invested for 

• There will be a shift to give Mayors in Combined Authorities more 
power by setting them a budget. 

 

24/283 Chairman’s Closing Remarks. Thank you to everyone attending and 
participating. 

 

24/284 Date of Next Meeting: 7pm Wednesday 28th November 2024  
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